
NEWSLETTER                                                                                         
Friday 3rd December 2021 

Chapelford Village 
Primary School  

It’s a week of firsts as we have seen the first flurry of snow this season, followed 

by the first Sunday of Advent and then the first of December. Our tree has been 

delivered and the children will be making decorations for it. The tickets for the 

Winter Disco are selling quickly and our key stage one children are preparing to 

go and see the pantomime, Cinderella. So now that the Christmas word is out of 

the bag, the children are getting incredibly festive and very excited! 

Year 6 have had a jam packed half term. They have their residential visit to Robin Wood in 

Wrexham coming up. Hopefully, the weather will have warmed up a little but the children 

have such a fantastic range of activities lined up, that they are sure to have a great time  

regardless. 

If you have any questions about the coming events, please don’t hesitate to contact the 

school office or class teacher. Email is the best form of contact unless it is urgent and in 

which case, please phone the office. Just a polite reminder though that teachers will not be 

able to answer any queries at the classroom door in the mornings but will be more than 

happy to discuss any concerns at the end of the school day.                                                           

Have a wonderful weekend. 

Mrs Joanne Hewson                                                                                                                                                                     

Headteacher 

As darker nights are starting to close in please take 
extra care when walking home from school. Can we 
also remind all children about stranger danger, not 

talking to people that are unfamiliar to us.  Do not go 
anywhere, or do anything with someone you are not 

comfortable with. 

Bikes and scooters must NOT be ridden until outside 

of  the school grounds!  

Please remember that dogs except for assistance 

dogs are  NOT permitted on school grounds  under 

any circumstances. Thank you . 

Safety Notice 

Do any of our Parents have any old fancy dress           

costumes (including old nativity costumes), camping 

equipment or small tents they no longer use and would 

like to donate to our EYFS?                                                                                     

If so can all items be handed into the school office.                                                                        

Thank you in advance. 

Donations 

We are currently recruiting for Midday Assistants to join 

our amazing team. Visit the vacancies page here for 

more information.  

Midday Assistant Vacancies 

https://chapelfordvillageprimary.co.uk/job-vacancies/midday-assistants


We have a small percentage of children who arrive late 

in the morning. We understand that circumstances            

occasionally arise and that problems occur, we are 

more than happy to support families at these times. 

Please call school on these occasions and we will assist 

in the best way we can.  

Please note that classroom doors will be opened at 

8:40am and close promptly at 8.50am after which 

time your child will need to be signed in at the school 

office.  

School finishes promptly for all Pupils at 3:15pm.                                                                                              

We would  appreciate your support in this matter. 

10 to 9 is Chapelford Time 

Have a lovely weekend. 

1 Jack 12 Fliss 

2 Isabella 13 Lexie 

3 Hasnain 14 Aubrey 

4 Lila 15 Ali 

5 Callan 16 Ruby 

6 Scarlett 17 Grace 

7 Harley 18 Max 

8 Cyrus 19 Neve 

9 Luca 20 Jonathan 

10 Lilia 21 Jackson 

11 Sonny   

Reader of the Week 

Mon 6th - Fri 10th December - C19 Bikeabilty 

Tues 7th December - EYFS Winter Disco  

Tues 7th December - Y4, 5 & 6 Winter Disco  

Wed 8th December - Year Y1 & 2 Panto visit 

Mon 13th - Fri 17th December - C16 Bikeabilty 

Mon 13th December - Y1 Winter Disco  

Mon 13th December - Y2 & Y3 Winter Disco  

Thurs 16th December - EYFS Christmas Assembly 

Fri 17th December - School Christmas Lunch 

Tues 21st December - End of Term 

Mon 10th January 2022 - Back to School @ 8:50am 

Dates for the Diary 

1 Lillie 12 Leo 

2 Karlie 13 Dylan 

3 Eliza 14 Jake 

4 Willow 15 Maverick 

5 Paige 16 Beau 

6 Michael 17 Harvey 

7 Imogen 18 Halima 

8 Maya 19 Alex 

9 Jack 20 Jack 

10 Luke 21 Amber 

11 Grace   

Star Learner 

Well done to all that have received awards and certificates. Keep up the good work!! 

The organisers of Luminate, a spectacular, illuminated trail, are thrilled to be able to offer two new exciting         

locations here in the North West. Following their success in Margam Park and The Sandringham Estate in previous 

years it is wonderful to also be able to offer something closer to home for 2021 at Walton Gardens, Warrington  

and Victoria Park, Southport!  

Please scan the QR codes for more information. 

Southport                                                                                                           Warrington 

 

School Kitchen Notice                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Due to delivery issues the menu for Monday 6th December has been swapped with  Monday 13th December.                                                                                               

Mon 6th will be Homemade Tomato Pasta Bake and Mon 13th will be Margarita Pizza. 




